










PFAS Statement 
 
PFAS – or per- and polyfluoroalkyl substances – refers to a large group of more than 4,000 human-
made chemicals that have been used since the 1940s in a range of products, including stain- and 
water-resistant fabrics and carpeting, cleaning products, paints, cookware, food packaging and fire-
fighting foams. These uses of PFAS have led to PFAS entering our environment, where they have 
been measured by several states in soil, surface water, groundwater, and seafood. Some PFAS can 
last a long time in the environment and in the human body and can accumulate in the food chain.  
 
Beginning in 2020, the Maryland Department of the Environment (MDE) initiated a PFAS monitoring 
program. PFOA and PFOS are two of the most prevalent PFAS compounds. PFOA and PFOS 
concentrations from samples taken from our water system in 2022 were below the detection limits. 
In March 2023, EPA announced proposed Maximum Contaminant Levels (MCLs) of 4 ppt for PFOA 
and 4 ppt for PFOS, and a Group Hazard Index for four additional PFAS compounds. Future 
regulations would require additional monitoring as well as certain actions for systems above the 
MCLs or Hazard Index. EPA will publish the final MCLs and requirements by the end of 2023 or 
beginning of 2024. Additional information about PFAS can be found on the MDE website: 
mde.maryland.gov/PublicHealth/Pages/PFAS-Landing-Page.aspx 

 

Lead Statement 

Lead can cause serious health problems, especially for pregnant women and young children. 
Lead in drinking water is primarily from materials and components associated with service lines 
and home plumbing. Smithfield Park is responsible for providing high quality drinking water and 
removing lead pipes but cannot control the variety of materials used in plumbing components 
in your home. You share the responsibility for protecting yourself and your family from the lead 
in your home plumbing. You can take responsibility by identifying and removing lead materials 
within your home plumbing and taking steps to reduce your family's risk. Before drinking tap 
water, flush your pipes for several minutes by running your tap, taking a shower, doing laundry 
or a load of dishes. You can also use a filter certified by an American National Standards 
Institute accredited certifier to reduce lead in drinking water. If you are concerned about lead in 
your water and wish to have your water tested, contact Smithfield Park at 301-475-5000. 
Information on lead in drinking water, testing methods, and steps you can take to minimize 
exposure is available at http://www.epa.gov/safewater/lead. 

http://www.epa.gov/safewater/lead
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